
 

   

 

 

In Matthew 14, the Bible story is told of a little boy who went to see Jesus teach. He 

took with him five loaves of bread and two fish. When it 

came time to eat Jesus' disciples wanted him to send the 

more than five thousand men, plus women and children, 

away because there was not enough food for them. Jesus 

asked them how much food there was and they told him 

there were only five loaves of bread and two fish from a little 

boy. Jesus took the bread and fish blessed it and gave it to 

the disciples to pass out to the people. The Bible says that all 

of the people ate and were satisfied. When they were through 

they gathered up twelve baskets full of "leftovers." No one 

could have done what Jesus did that day. The little boy had 

little when he gave it to Jesus. Jesus blessed it and did some-

thing amazing. 

 

Working together we can bless others. Sometimes we can do some wonderful things by 

ourselves and many times we can do even better things when we work together. How-

ever, you should know that if you want to do great things you must ask God to be in it. 

 

I read an amazing story recently which has encouraged me to present this article for our 

Newsletter. The story goes like this:  

 
“In 1867 a New York Fire Company gave equipment to Columbia, South Carolina 
because they needed it. On September 11, 2001, terrorist attacked the New York 
World Trade Center and as a result many lives were lost as well as much fire-
fighting equipment. A middle school in South Carolina decided to do something to 
return the favor given to their state by raising over five hundred thousand dollars. 
On March 29, 2008 just a few days ago, some of those middle school students  who 
are now seniors in high school went to New York to play with their band at                 
Carnegie Hall.  
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And Jesus answered him, saying, It is 

written, That man shall not live by 

bread alone, but by every word of God.                 

   Luke 4: vs 4. 
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Pray for wisdom 

 

“If anyone among you lacks wisdom, let him ask of 

God who gives generously to all without partiality”. 

(James 1:5). Scripture encourages us to pray for              

wisdom because God isn’t always going to give us 

the answer we are looking for. However we pray for 

wisdom and trust God as we step out in faith to make 

choices. 

 

Be quick to repent from sin 

 

Proverbs 24:16 says, “For though the righteous fall 

seven times, they rise again”. God is after our hearts. 

He wants us to love Him out of freedom. Instead of 

being scandalized by our sins, let our sin become true 

godly sorrow that leads to repentance. 

 

Examine yourself 

 

Admit your strengths and weaknesses, your wounds 

and insecurities. Many of us come from broken 

homes and are in need of healing.  

 

Develop an appetite for learning 

 

When it comes to managing life and making it work, 

there is no end to what we can learn and how to better 

improve our lives. Taking care of our physical bodies, 

keeping a close watch over our finances, planning for 

the future and growing in knowledge of our faith is 

crucial to us.  

 

A few days ago, I walked in a Bookshop I purchased 

the book, “The Power of Broke”. The book is written 

by Daymond John, the founder of FUBU and star of 

ABC’s Shark Tank tells his story. He started selling 

his home-sewn hats on the streets of Queens, New 

York with a budget of $40.00 and no funding.                   

Daymond John says that he had to come up with out-

of-the-box ways to promote his products. He says, 

luckily, desperation breeds innovation, so he hatched 

an idea for a creative campaign that eventually 

launched the FUBU brand into a $6 billion global                

phenomenon. He continued, “It might not have                  

happened if he hadn’t started out broke- with nothing 

but a heart full of hope and a ferocious drive to succeed 

by any means possible”. This is a tremendous story of 

how, little is much.  

Little is Much                                                                     

Cont’d from Page 1 

They decided to go by and see the fire engine that 

was bought with the money they raised together. 

Though no one person likely could accomplish this 

job alone together those students were able to do 

something terrific”. 

 

Sometimes, we think we do not have enough to share. 

At times we think that what we have is insignificant 

and so we disregard its worth and value. We are not 

here by accident and so, what God has placed in our 

hands, however small, is of great value. Do not take it 

for granted. Value it and use it. 

 

While the will of God has been the subject of count-

less books, great speculation, and curiosity over the 

years, at the end of the day, we need to embrace the 

fact that we will never fully understand why God has 

done certain things. While we are at liberty to                   

question God on His actions or our perceived non                    

action, it is our responsibility to follow His leading. 

 

A good friend once said, “God will not do for you 

what you can do for yourself”. 

At first glance, this took me off guard and troubled 

me. It made me feel as though God needed my help or 

my cooperation in order for things to change in my 

life. But the more I thought about it, the truer it                

became. The question is; as a disciple of Christ, that 

is a continual learner, what does God want you to be 

responsible for that communicates to Him that you 

are paying attention and striving to be faithful with 

what He’s put under your charge? What is within 

your power to do that may cause the Lord to say, “Let 

it be according to your faith”? A few practical things 

will suffice: 

 

Develop discipline.  
 

If we are without discipline, we are without power. 

Discipline is something that can be developed over 

time but requires consistency. Whether it’s getting to 

bed early, praying, budgeting, and exercising and the 

like, these all require discipline to be effective. 

 

Embrace hard work 

 

Nothing good comes easy. Hard work has never 

killed anyone. 

 
  Continue on Page 3 
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Consecration Consecration Consecration    

The PEC makes the following announcement:  

Rev. Bonnie EBW Smith and the Rev. Devon Mannix 

will be consecrated as Presbyters on Sunday August 

13, 2017. The service will be held at the Spring               

Gardens Moravian Church in Antigua at 5.00 pm.  

Let us remember our two (2) Pastors in prayer as they 

prepare for this special service.  

 

VIRTUE OF THE MONTH 

Being humble is considering others as important as  

yourself. You are thoughtful of their needs and willing to 

be of service. You don’t expect others or yourself to be 

perfect. You learn from your mistakes. When you do 

great things, humility reminds you to be thankful instead 

of boastful. 

 

You are practicing humility when you: 

Consider the needs of others as important as your 

own, 

Apologize and make amends when you hurt others, 

Learn from your mistakes and change for the better, 

Ask for help when you need it, 

Are doing your best just to do it, not to impress any-

one, and 

Are grateful instead of boastful. 

 

Affirmation: 

 

I am humble. I do not judge others or myself. I value my 

ability to keep growing and learning. 

 

 

 

 

 

I believe that whatever God has placed in our hands can 

be used to glorify His name and bless His people. 

 

As we advance God’s Kingdom, we are encouraged 

to use whatever God has given us to make a                       

difference. Let us not despise small beginnings. A 

seed must fall into the ground before it sprouts into a 

massive tree. 

 

Kittie L. Suffield penned the following Hymn: “Little 

is much when God is in it”. This is a hymn with much 

depth and meaning and has always blessed my heart. 

Allow this hymn to inspire you and encourage you to 

understand that little is much. 

 

 In the harvest field now ripened 

 There’s a work for all to do;  

 Hark! the voice of God is calling, 

 To the harvest calling you. 

 Refrain: 

 Little is much when God is in it! 

 Labor not for wealth or fame; 

 There’s a crown, and you can win it, 

 If you go in Jesus’ name. 

 In the mad rush of the broad way, 

 In the hurry and the strife, 

 Tell of Jesus’ love and mercy, 

 Give to them the Word of Life. 

 Does the place you’re called to labor 

 Seem so small and little known? 

 It is great if God is in it, 

 And He’ll not forget His own. 

 Are you laid aside from service, 

 Body worn from toil and care? 

 You can still be in the battle, 

 In the sacred place of prayer. 

 When the conflict here is ended 

 And our race on earth is run, 

 He will say, if we are faithful, 

 “Welcome home, My child—well done!” 

As we seek to advance the Kingdom, let us remember 

that, Little is much when God is in it. 

Little is Much  

Cont’d from Pg 2 
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For the month of July, the 

hymn that has been chosen is # 

183 O Jesus Christ, grow 

thou in me. It was written by 

Elizabeth L. Smith in 1860. 

The tune associated with this 

hymn is named Southwell. 

This hymn is a prayer for con-

secration and living in union 

with Christ. Throughout this 

hymn, the writer highlights the 

spiritual changes that will oc-

cur in one’s life over time. Each verse pinpoints the key 

areas where we ought to see clear evidence of the 

growth of Christ in us.  Whenever Christ grows in us, 

we too are growing and becoming more Christ-like. 

The hymn chosen for the month of August is # 683 You 

may be young and think and was written by George 

Mulrain and George Roberts in 2004. The tune of as-

signed is Follow Jesus. This hymn is appropriate for 

use among the youth of our congregations especially 

during the summer’s vacation bible schools. It speaks 

about how God can work in the lives of youth as they 

open themselves to be led by Christ. The hymn high-

lights the many positive ways that the lives of young 

people can change when they choose to follow Jesus.  

Below are the words and music for the hymn of the 

month for July and August, respectively. 

 
O Jesus Christ, grow thou in me,  

And all things else recede;  
My heart be daily nearer thee,  

From sin be daily freed.  
  

2     Each day let thy supporting might  
My weakness still embrace;  

My darkness vanish in thy light,  
Thy life my death efface.  

  
3     In thy bright beams, which on me fall,  

Fade every evil thought;  
That I am nothing, thou art all,  

I would be daily taught.  
 

4     Make this poor self grow less and less,  
Be thou my life and aim;  

O make me daily, through thy grace,  
More worthy of thy name. 

5     Daily more filled with thee my heart,  
Daily from self more free;  

Thou, to whom prayer did strength impart,  
Of my prayer hearer be.  

 
6     Let faith in thee and in thy might  

My every motive move,  
Be thou alone my soul’s delight.  

My passion and my love.  
    1860. Elizabeth L. Smith 

*********** 

You may be young and think the world is at your feet. 
Perhaps you live from day to day; 

But I confess that I have met the Lord Jesus Christ, 
And know that He’s the only way. 

 
 I just want to follow Jesus,  
Follow each and every day, 

And I want to serve and praise Him,  
As I walk the narrow way. 

Where he leads me I will follow;  
From the start until the end. 
I will stay with Him forever;  

He’s my nearest, dearest friend. 
  

2     I’m growing older, wiser, seeing things more clear 
And value this great Friend I’ve made. 

That’s why I try to show Him off to all my friends, 
And tell them of the price He’s paid. 

  
3     Life has more meaning now that I’ve known Jesus 

Christ 
I’ve got the strength to cope with all. 

His Spirit is my guide, never am I afraid, 
And I will always heed His call. 

 

4     I consecrate my life to serving Jesus Christ; 
I’ve made this pledge, to God indeed 

I put my trust in Him and seek to do His will; 
He satisfies my every need. 

 

5     If you have not as yet given your life to Him, 
I beg of you, do not delay; 

I call on you to put your faith in Jesus Christ 
And join with me these words to say 

                    2004. George Mulrain and 

George Roberts 
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Pastor Kevin St. Hill, a 2017 graduate from the United 

Theological College of the West Indies, has been called to 

serve as Associate Pastor of the Lebanon and Enon 

(Newfield) Congregations in the Antigua Conference, with 

effect from August 01, 2017.   
 

The Rev. Alicia Ross-Floyd has been called to serve as 

Pastor of the Friedensthal Congregation on St. Croix, in 

the Virgin Islands Conference, with effect from August 01, 

2017.  

 

The Rt. Rev. Dr. Kingsley Lewis has been called to serve 

as Pastor of the Lebanon and Enon Congregations in the 

Antigua Conference for one (1) year, with effect from    

August 01, 2017- July 31, 2018. Bishop Lewis is currently 

serving as Interim Pastor of the Lebanon and Enon            

Congregations.  

 

Brother David Rossington of the Friedensberg                   

Congregation on St. Croix in the Virgin Islands                   

Conference has been appointed as Lay Pastor and called to 

serve in the Virgin Islands Conference, with effect from 

July 1, 2017. He will be assigned to the Faith congregation 

but will be assigned to other   congregations as necessary.  

 

Let us remember our Brothers and Sisters in prayer as they 

assume these new responsibilities in Ministry.  

 

 

 

 

APPOINTMENT OF SUPERINTENDENTSAPPOINTMENT OF SUPERINTENDENTSAPPOINTMENT OF SUPERINTENDENTS   
 

 

The PEC makes the following announcements:  

 

1. The Rev. Vera Waithe will step down as                 

Superintendent of the Barbados Conference, with 

effect from August 31, 2017. Rev. Waithe began 

serving as Superintendent of the Barbados                  

Conference in  February 2002. The PEC wishes to 

express its thanks and appreciation to Rev. Waithe 

for the leadership which she provided  over the 

many years. God Bless you.  

 

2 The Rev. Ezra Parris has been appointed                          

Superintendent of the Barbados Conference, with          

effect from September 01, 2017.  

 

 

Let us remember them in our prayers.  

 

 

STAFF CHANGESSTAFF CHANGESSTAFF CHANGES   
   

The PEC makes the following announcements verbatim: 

 
   
Due to family considerations, the Rev. Georgette John-

Cotton’s active service with the                      Moravian 

Church Eastern West Indies Province will come to an end 

with effect from July 31, 2017. Rev. John-Cotton cur-

rently serves as pastor of the Potters (Zion) and Judges 

Hill Congregations in the Antigua                   Conference.  

 

The PEC expresses heartfelt thanks to both Rev. John-

Cotton and Rev. Chase for their hard work, dedication 

and faithfulness to duty in the service of our Church and 

the Lord. We wish them every blessing in their future 

endeavours.    

 
   
The Rev. Winston Chase who currently serves as Pastor 

of the Friedensthal Congregation on St. Croix in the             

Virgin Islands Conference will retire from active service 

in the Moravian Church Eastern West Indies Province, 

with effect from July 31, 2017.    
   
   
The Rev. Kirk Barker has been called to serve as                

Pastor of the Cedar Hall and Cashew Hill                               

Congregations in the Antigua Conference, with effect 

from August 01, 2017.    
    
The Rev. Moise Jean has been called to serve as Pastor of 

the Potters (Zion) and Judges Hill Congregations in the 

Antigua Conference, with effect from August 01, 2017.    
   
The Rev. Elva Richards has been called to serve as Pastor 

of the Greenbay and Five Islands Congregations in the 

Antigua Conference, with effect from August 01, 2017.    
   
The Rev. Junior Sean Roberts has been called to serve as 

Pastor of the Gracefield and Bethany Congregations in 

the Antigua Conference, with effect from August 01, 

2017.      
    
Pastor Daniel Mark, a 2017 graduate from the United 

Theological College of the West Indies, has been called 

to serve as Associate Pastor of the Spring Gardens Con-

gregation in the Antigua Conference, with effect from 

August 01, 2017.   
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She has traveled  extensively through the islands. 

 

Cicely served as pastor of the Spring Gardens and 

Bon Accord congregations on Tobago.  She be-

lieves that the years at these congregations tested 

her call to ministry.  During these years, she 

found encouragement in the following biblical 

passage. “Try even harder to make God’s call and 

choice of you a             permanent experience, and 

in doing so, you will never abandon your faith” (2 

Peter 1:10 [TEV]). 

 

On September 30, 1989 she was united in marriage to 

Keith Horsford, a national of Trinidad and Tobago.  She 

described him (Keith) as a tower of strength for her. 

Cicely was consecrated a presbyter at Spring                    

Gardens, Antigua on June 17, 1991 by Bishop Neville 

Neil. 

 

In 1989 Cicely was called to serve as pastor of the Rose 

Hill, Belmont and L’Anse Noir congregations in Trini-

dad.  In 1989 she was appointed Superintendent of the 

Moravian work on that island. 

 

From 1994 to 1997, Cicely served as the President of 

the Christian Council of Trinidad and Tobago and 

served as a member of the continuation Committee (The 

Executive Board) of the Caribbean Conference of 

Churches (CCC) for 17 years. 

 

 

She holds a  Doctor      

of Ministry – Church 

Management from 

Carolina  University 

of  Theology.   

 

In 2003 Cicely was 

called to serve as the 

pastor of the Mount  

Tabor and Penuel 

congregations in     
Barbados. She served 

on furlough in South 

Africa, on the Board 

of World Mission 

and in The Western 

Province, Tanzania.  
 

 
 

(From the Winds of Change: pages 286 – 

287) 

Cicely has a deep, throaty laugh, a          

noticeable Antiguan accent and  assertive 

likeable personality.  She is curious 

about finding out why there are so many 

women in the church especially as it   

relates to men.  (Of course, she has her 

own ideas). 

 

Cicely was born in Liberta Village,               

Antigua.  She was baptized in the  Gracehill congrega-

tion in Liberta.  She received her early education at the  

Liberta Government School. She received her                

secondary education at the Antigua Pilgrim High School 

in   St. John’s. 

 

Cicely’s ambition was to become a politician.  She was 

discouraged by a close relative – himself a politician 

and a Government Minister at the time. She taught 

Mathematics for two years at her Alma Mater. 

 

When she answered the call of God to the ordained               

ministry, she did not receive much encouragement from 

her family, community and members of her                   

congregation.  Her Pastor, The Rev. John Morman,                 

provided the support she needed at this crucial time in 

her life. 

 

In 1978, Cicely entered the United Theological College 

in Jamaica to begin her training for the ordained                 

ministry.  Three other Moravians were members of her 

class.  They were Conrad Spencer , Joseph  Nicholas 

and Neilson Waithe.  On July 11, 1982, Cicely was             

ordained a Deacon in the Moravian Church at Spring 

Gardens, Antigua.  She became the first female to be 

ordained into the ministry of the Moravian Church, 

Eastern West Indies Province.  It was also the first time 

the Bishops G. Oliver Maynard and John E. Knight            

officiated at an ordination service. 

 

Cicely began her ministry on Antigua and served as the 

Pastor of the Gracefield and Bethany congregations, and 

associate Pastor at Spring Gardens.  This was a new     

experience for the congregations.   However, the             

members began to respond to her  leadership.  When 

she was called to her second pastorate in Tobago, the 

Gracefield congregation was involved in the building 

of a new sanctuary.  
Cicely has particular interest in Women’s issues and the 
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Congregants sang hymns while sacristans fanned out 

among them passing out sugar cake, mugs of                   

decaffeinated coffee and juice boxes for children as 

the Moravian Church of Bethlehem, Pennsylvania 

celebrated a very special "love feast" on Sunday, June 

25th 2017. 

 

The worship service of prayer, songs and food 

marked the 275th anniversary — to the very day — 

that the Moravian Congregation of Bethlehem was 

formally 

organized. 

 

While famously true that Bethlehem was founded by 

a small group of Moravian missionaries led by Count 

Nicholas von Zinzendorf on Christmas Eve 1741, 

there was no formally organized congregation there 

for another six months. 

 

As anniversary celebration Chairman Dr. Paul 

Peucker explained, there were only two buildings at 

the settlement in June 1742, the First House, on a 

bluff overlooking the Monocacy Creek at the current 

site of the Hotel Bethlehem, and the Gemeinhaus, 

which had just been completed to house new arrivals. 

 

"Months earlier, a group of people had been selected 

from the German and English congregations to                     

populate Bethlehem, setting sail to Pennsylvania at 

the end of February," said Peucker, the director and 

lead archivist of the Moravian Archives in Bethlehem 

and one of three anniversary speakers at the service. 

 

Moravians from the Lehigh Valley and elsewhere 

came together on Sunday for a love feast marking the 

275th anniversary of the city of Bethlehem at              

Moravian College in Bethlehem. 

 

"After a sea journey of three months, this first          

so-called sea congregation arrived in Philadelphia and 

walked in four days to Bethlehem, where they were 

welcomed by Zinzendorf, June 20." 

 

Five days later, they were organized into a "pilgrims 

congregation," to go out into the Pennsylvania                 

wilderness and spread the gospel, and a "house                 

congregation," to provide material support for the      

 

  

 
"They believed the New World was the place they 

would be able to realize their goal to unite the             

divided Christian denominations," Peucker said. 

"Bethlehem was not to be the center of a new 

church, but it was supposed to be a hope for              

Christians from all denominations based on their 

 common love of Christ. 

 

"No one was to be left out, but everyone was to be 

included, also those who lived on the fringes of                

society: African slaves and American Indians." 

 

The love feast was the conclusion of the city's 275th 

anniversary festivities that began with Deed Day on 

April 2, 2016, when the original deed for the 500-

acre tract of Bethlehem was displayed at the Mora-

vian  Archives. 

 

During the anniversary year, Bethlehem has                           

organized many events for the community.                     

Bethlehem Area Moravians has sponsored many                  

activities, including a coloring book that was given 

to all third-graders in Bethlehem as an anniversary               

present. 

 

The Rt. Rev. M. Blair Couch, a bishop in the                    

Moravian Church and a direct descendant of               

Zinzendorf, told the 300 or so congregants in                  

attendance that the community still bears a "spiritual 

resemblance" to its founder. 

"It's no surprise to me that looking back over 275 

years, this spiritual resemblance has manifested itself 

in the Moravian Academy and the Moravian College 

& Seminary, the successful oldest bookstore in  

America, numerous choirs both vocal and instrumen-

tal, wonderful museums, archives, historical                 

societies, numerous mission projects," she said. 

 

"More recently, the roots of this spiritual resem-

blance have, I believe, spawned other ventures, 

which flourish in the secular realm:  Musikfest, the 

Banana Factory and Arts Quest, to name a few," 

Couch  continued. 

 

 

Continue on Page 10 
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"I believe it's those spiritual roots of Bethlehem that make 

for fertile soil." 

 

While the community continues to flourish, the                

Moravian Church continues to grow worldwide,                   

according to the Rev. Dr. Cortroy Jarvis of Antigua, the 

President of the Worldwide Moravian Unity 

Board. 

 

"Just over four weeks ago, we got an invitation from 

someone deep in the jungles of Brazil for the first time," 

he said. "And so we have started to explore                    

because they have invited the Moravian Church to come 

to minister to them." 

 

The Moravians also have growing mission areas in Haiti, 

French Guyana, Peru, Belize and the African countries of 

Rwanda, Uganda, Kenya and Burundi,   Jarvis said. 

 

"The church must continue to be a refuge for the sick, the 

suffering, the dispossessed, the homeless, the lost and 

those who feel helpless and hopeless," he said. 

 

"The Bethlehem Area Moravian Churches are                    

challenged to be the salt of the earth and the light of the 

world. You must be the churches that impact the                

community for good." 

 

The ideals held up by the original Bethlehem Moravian 

community are "countercultural, as much so today as 

back then in 1742," Peucker said. 

 

"In a world of individual colonists pursuing individual 

goals and competing with one another to succeed, this 

Moravian family of love stood out as a model of              

compassion," he said. 

 

"The expectations were high on this date 275 years ago, 

and the Moravians realized this. Every year since then, 

the Moravians have looked back and reflected on their 

origins, considered their shortcomings, and reaffirmed 

that continued pursuit of a better future, a world of com-

passion for one another." 

 

 

 Quote of the Day 
 

 

    Always do your best. What you plant 

     now, you will harvest later.  

 
Og Mandino  

  

PEC MEETING  

 
The PEC will meet in the Virgin Islands  Conference—    

St. Croix from July 20 to July 23, 2017.  

 

 

Please bear up the members of the PEC in prayer 

 

 

 

 

The Moravian Church Eastern West Indies                

Province, offers condolences to the                                   

Rev. Junior Sean Roberts and family, on the pass-

ing of their Father Mr. Ralph Roberts. He passed 

into the near presence of God on Wednesday, June 

07, 2017 at the Mount St. John Medical Centre in 

Antigua.  

 

The Service of thanksgiving for the life of the late 

Ralph Roberts will be held on Wednesday, July 

05, 2017, at the Spring Gardens Moravian 

Church, St. John’s, Antigua. The service begins at 

1.00 pm. The internment will be at the Lebanon 

Moravian Cemetery in Sea View Farm, Antigua.  

 

Let us keep Rev. Roberts and his family in prayer.  

Bethlehem Moravians Celebrate 

275th Anniversary with Lovefeast 

Cont’d from Page 9 
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Birthday Greetings for the Birthday Greetings for the Birthday Greetings for the 

month of month of month of    

July is extended toJuly is extended toJuly is extended to   

   

 

 

Sis. Ida Browne     03 

Sis. Movelle Kellman     05 

Sis. Yvanne Jean     07 

Bro. Winston Chase     08 

Bro. Anselm Richards     09 

Bro. Neilson Waithe     10 

Bro. Ralph Prince     11 

Bro.Colbourne Walters    14 

Sis. Frances John     15 

Bro. Kirk Barker     21 

Bro. Dion Christopher     23 

Sis. Earleen Simmons     25 

Bro. Rudolph Roberts     28 

Bro. Andrew Roberts     28 

Sis. Althea P. Jarvis     29 

Sis. Elisa G. Hodge     29 

 

   

Anniversary Greetings for Anniversary Greetings for Anniversary Greetings for 

the month of  July isthe month of  July isthe month of  July is   

extended to:extended to:extended to:   

 

 

 

Bro. Collin & Sis. Anique 

Elmes-Matthew 

 04 

Bro. Nigel & Sis. Belinda Manswell–Daniel  06 

Bro. Neilson & Sis. Vera Waithe   07 

Bro. Willard & Sis. Lynda Prout   14 

Sis. Karen Challenger-George & Bro. Dave George   15 

Bro. Erflin Browne & Sis. Marleen Browne  19 

Bro. Moise & Sis. Yvanne Jean   20 

Bro. Devon & Sis. Stacey Herbert-Mannix  21 

Bro. Andrew & Sis. Geraldine Roberts  22 

Bro. Mikie & Sis. Winelle Kirton- Roberts  24 

Bro. Rowan & Sis. Earlene Simmons   24 

Bro. Walton & Sis. Angela Frederick   26 

Bro. Jr. Sean Roberts & Sis. Paula Roberts  30 

 
   
   

Birthday Greetings for the Birthday Greetings for the Birthday Greetings for the 

month of month of month of    

August is extended toAugust is extended toAugust is extended to   

 

 

 

 

Sis. Marleen Browne            01 

Sis. Belinda Manswell-Daniel          04 

Sis. Winelle Kirton-Roberts           20 

Bro. Reuben Vessup            22 

Sis. Anique Elmes-Matthew           22 

Bro. Erwin Warner            24 

Bro. Conrad Spencer            29 

Sis. Angela Frederick            30 

 
   

   

   

Anniversary Greetings Anniversary Greetings Anniversary Greetings 

for the month of              for the month of              for the month of              

August isAugust isAugust is   

extended to:extended to:extended to:   

   

Bro. Winston & Sis. Bernadine Chase          12 

Bro. Matthew & Sis. Jasmin Crooks           13 

Bro. Selvin & Sis. June McMillan           20       

Bro. Dion & Sis. Eulencine Christopher          29 

 

 

Joke of the Day 

A guy took his blonde girlfriend to her first football game. 

They had great seats right behind their team's bench. After 

the game, he asked her how she liked the experience. "Oh, I 

really liked it," she replied, "especially the tight pants and 

all the big muscles, but I just couldn't understand why they 

were killing each other over 25 cents."  

Dumbfounded, her date asked, "What do you mean?"  

"Well, they flipped a coin, one team got it, and then for the 

rest of the game, all they kept screaming was, 'Get the quar-

terback! Get the quarterback!'  

I'm like, hello? It's only 25 cents!"  
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Conferences  

Meetings  

Seminars  

Weddings  

 Banquet  
 Dinner  

Only ten minutes away from  

the stores, shops and banks  

in St. John's.  

 

Our International airport is                 

also just ten minutes away.  

 

Our balcony provides a  

refreshing view of undulating 

hills and valleys.  

 

The conference center has a 

seating capacity for 200  

persons.  

 

We are situated on a hill over-

looking the picturesque out-

skirts of the city of  

St. John's, Antigua.  

 

There are EIGHT LARGE  

APARTMENTS which are  

available for rental. Each 

room is self contained with  

kitchenette. The rooms  are 

air-conditioned with  

Available internet and  

cable TV.  All utilities are in-

cluded with the exception  

of telephone.  

 

 

Contact us Tel: (268) 560-0185    Fax: (268) 462-0643  

Email: moravianchewip@gmail.com  


